
December 9, 2024 



 

 

Bethlehem Lutheran, 

Thank you for the countless moments that made my Ɵme here so wonderful. I’m 
stepping away from my role to focus on my health, and I can sincerely say that I will miss this 
congregaƟon. A few of my favorite memories include the Olympics themed VacaƟon Bible 
School (specifically the obstacle course), our 125th Anniversary CelebraƟon, and seeing the 
Northern Lights with a group of 12 BLC women. It was an honor to lead the youth of this 
congregaƟon. For all of their chaos, they are an endearing bunch! 

In closing, I’d like to circle back to my children’s sermon during our 125th anniversary. I 
find myself smiling when I see paper clips now (aŌer all, they share a birth year with BLC). As I 
said to the preschoolers that day, if you can see God in liƩle things like paper products, then 
you’ll see reminders of God’s love everywhere. But I don’t need to tell you that! You have an 
inherent understanding of how to feel God’s love and reflect it so that others can feel it, too. I 
feel blessed to have been a part of this community- it’s truly something special. 

With peace, light, and joy, 

Sarah Rhodes 


